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Next Meeting 

 Woodlands Park Perrysburg,Ohio 

corner of E. Boundary &St. RT. 795 

September 6, 2012 

Brown bag at 6P.M. 

Meeting @7 P.M. 

 

 

 

     Minutes from August Meeting 

Attendance: Al Basting, Nancy Bolton-Berry, 

Ron Berry, Lori Doliber, Jim Hale, Delbert 

Schwab, Julie Schwartz. Seven grandchildren.  

 



President Delbert opened the meeting with a big 

thank you to Al for having and hosting the 

campout. Al and Cassie’s beautiful property sits 

on a small lake near Bitely, Michigan, about a 4 

1/2 hour ride, if you do the super roads, 

otherwise, it could take you all day to get there. 

Vice Present Nancy said the new official club 

logo was accepted by the powers at BMW. ( she is 

trying to get it on the newsletter screen). Next 

year’s R.A. is June 20-23, at the Biltmore, in North 

Carolina.  Next year’s MOA rally is in Salem, 

Oregon. 

Secretary: (not present). Minutes approved from 

last newsletter. 

Treasurer: per treasurer, (not in attendance): 

Income $12.00 dues, zero disbursements, 

checking acct. $482.00, cash on hand $45.00. 

Total treasury balance$527.00. Motion to 

accept…Yea. 

Web Master: not present 

 Rode Captain: Jim Hale reported that he will be 

having more weekends off so maybe can get some club 

rides going.  

Old business:  Check for meat was given to Al 

for the campout, he asked that it be held on to 

until he totals up the bills.  

New Business: Four Winds Rally Aug. 17-19. In 

Penn.  August 24-26 Buckeye Rally @ 



Shreve,Ohio.  Finger Lakes Rally in New York, 

Aug. 31- Sept. 3 .  Sept. 7-9  Beemers in the 

Bluegrass in Kentucky. Sept. 21-22 Poconos Rally 

in Pa.  Oct.5-7 Shiloh Rally.  See BMW MOA web 

site for details.    R.A.Ohio rallies: Sept. 14-16@ 

Sunset Woods.  YBMW Sept. 28-30 Cadiz 

Halloween rally Oct. 26-28. See BMW R.A. Ohio 

website for details. 

Meeting  adjourned.  

Submitted by Nancy Bolton-Berry in secretary’s 

absence. 

August Campout 

The summer campout was held at the future 

retirement home of Al and Cassie Basting, in 

beautiful Western Mid Michigan. The setting 

couldn’t have been better. The 7 adults and 7 

children thoroughly enjoyed the quiet lake side 

area. The children enjoyed riding out onto the 

lake on Al’s boat to take a dip in the cool 

refreshing water. Some of the adults went for a 

ride into Ludington to enjoy the dunes and the 

beach. The campfires were also enjoyed with the 

coming of evening. Brats, burgers and hotdogs 

with all the trimmings, pasta salad, baked 

potatoes, chips, brownies and cake, provided the 

Saturday night meal. Everyone enjoyed the meal 

and was ready to settle in for the approaching 

storm, but it never appeared. LUCKY US!!! 



Despite a touch of a “bug” that caught Ron and 

Nancy early Sunday a.m., a good time was had by  

  

and all in attendance. 


